KIRKLINTON PARISH COUNCIL

ANNUAL REPORT BY THE CHAIRPERSON OF THE PARISH COUNCIL FOR 2021/22 TO BE PRESENTED TO THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING ON TUESDAY 10 MAY 2022
The impact of the Covid 19 pandemic has meant that the Parish Council, like countless other organisations, has had to adapt to holding meetings online. However, from 7th May  ‘face to face’ meetings resumed but with some COVID protocols in place such as face masks, social distancing and the use of hand sanitiser. The venue for our meetings has changed from the school to St.Cuthbert’s Church, Kirklinton.         

During 2020/21 the Parish Council was involved in the following projects and activities.

Play area on Ryehill Park
Weekly inspections of the play area are carried out by members of the Parish Council and an annual inspection was carried out by a qualified Inspector from The Play Inspection Company Ltd for Insurance purposes. The overall Risk Assessment for the play area and its’ associated play equipment was graded ‘Low Risk’ by the Inspector. 

Ongoing maintenance of the play area during the year included the replacement of some of the swing seats.

Bottle Bank
The Parish Council continued to promote the Bottle Bank at the Robin Hood Inn which now includes cans, tins, plastic and cardboard. The re-cycling facilities at the Robin Hood Inn are still available even though the pub itself is currently closed.   

Lobbying on behalf of residents
The Parish Council lobbied relevant authorities and/or individuals in respect of various issues raised by local residents. These included:



* safety concerns at various locations along the A6071;



* flooding on Skitby Road, Scalebyhill Road and in front of Kirklinton

                       Terrace.


* overgrown hedges and trees;



* dog fouling;



* street lighting;



* footpath and carriageway maintenance;  

                      * the inappropriate parking in and around Smithfield;



* an extension to the lay-bye opposite Fir Ends School

 

* support to the replacement weekly bus service provided by the Border

                        Rambler

                       * speeding traffic on the A6071, including the problems
                         associated with the amazon delivery vehicles.
Planning Applications/Tree Preservation Orders/Footpath Diversions
The Parish Council provided the Planning Authority with comments and observations on seven Planning Applications within the Parish area compared with five the previous year.

Consultative documents
The Parish Council receives a large number of draft Policies and Procedures on a consultative basis. The Parish Council’s views, comments and observations, reflecting the views of local residents, are relayed to the authors of these various documents following a discussion of them at Council meetings. One such consultation was the City Council’s Local Plan for 2021/23 and another was the government’s proposals to create two new unitary authorities to replace Cumbria County Council and the six district Councils in Cumbria. 
Hallburn Wind Farm Community Fund
Hallburn Wind Farm provides a community benefit fund for community projects which benefit residents of the local area. The Parish Council is represented on the Advisory Group which considers all the funding applications. The Parish Council will be submitting future applications in its’ own right, mainly to do with the play area, but being a small local authority it is limited as to which of its’ projects would be eligible for funding. 
Any local community group can apply for funding relevant projects and are encouraged to do so. If anyone would like further information/advice please contact any Member of the Parish Council.

Parish Council Website
During 2015/16 the Government published a Transparency Code for smaller authorities, including parish councils, which required them to publish various documents such as year end accounts, agendas and minutes of meetings, parish council assets, audit reports, expenditure over £100 and a list of parish councillors and for these documents to be made available on a publicly accessible website.

In order to meet these regulations Kirklinton Parish Council has a dedicated website. At present it provides all the necessary information but can be developed to provide other community based information such as a notice board for future events.

The website can be accessed via the following address:

www.hugofox.com/community/kirklinton-middle-parish-council       
Vacancies
The Parish Council has a vacancy for a Councillor and is also looking for a new Clerk to the Parish Council. Anyone interested should contact me on 01228 675594 or on michael.jack13@btinternet.com.  
Mike Jack - Chairperson of the Parish Council 

